AUGUST NEWSLETTER 2023

Peninsula Golf Club Mark Morrow PGA Associate Pro Shop Manager





6501

Pro Shop 360-457-



Summer is rolling right along and business is strong! Here is a review of our last month's activities:

- Our Men's Club Championship just concluded this past weekend. Congrats to Mark Mitrovich & Jay Keohokalole who were our overall gross and net champions! They also won those categories in the first flight. The gross winners of the 2^{nd-4th} flights, were Brian Gundersen, John Pruss, and Gary Valencia, respectively. The net winners of the 2^{nd-4th} flights were Win Miller, Tommy Humleker/Eric Kovatch, and Cary Wentz respectively.
- We had 14 members participate in the Clallam
 County Amateur this year! Thanks to all the
 members who played. That tournament gets a ton
 of work from the management at each of the
 courses and it's a really fun event for the players.
 We would like to see more members play in it
 next year put a note next to that one.
- We are in the final segment of the Merchant's League. Shout out to the Dream Team, OSP Sling, Refrigeration 2000, Hoch Construction, & team Joshua's for their top 5 finishes in Segment 2!
- We had our 2nd annual, 3-person Independence
 Day Weekend Scramble on Saturday, 7/1/23. We had 18 players brave the format and the team of Jay Keohokalole, Mark Leffers, & Briten Doran won the event. Thanks for playing everyone.

Upcoming events:

• Our Member-Guest tournament will take place on August 5th and 6th, which is a Saturday and Sunday. We will be doing tee times for it, from approximately 9:30-10:30am each day. If you're a member, seek out a non-member to play! Call a buddy who is out of town, reach out to your Fall Shotgun partner, ask a Merchant League Team member to play, or just put your name in and perhaps we can find someone for you! This is a

great way to get more members for the club and play in an event with different formats. Ask the pro shop for more details.

- Fall Shotgun sign-ups are continuing. This event is Labor Day weekend, 9/1/23-9/3/23. Members, we've had a lot of out of town groups already sign up, so be sure you get in! Come talk to us in the pro shop. This event is our largest of the year in terms of prizes and participation!
- The Ladies Club Championship will be 8/19/23-8/20/23. We hope all the ladies club members can play.
- The next Men's Club event is 8/13/23 (Two man-6s event). Gary McLaughlin will send more Information on that in the next week or two.
- Our next Horse Race is Friday 7/28/23. August dates are 8/11/23 & 8/25/23. Those are always a good time.
- Our first Mixies events are continuing on. We've completed 3 of them now and out next ones will be 8/8/23 & 8/22/23.

On a side note: Something that is common at our course is how close some of the holes are including some of the tee boxes to each other or even tee boxes and greens. For example, #2 & #11 run parallel with one another, same for #6, #15, & #7. Also, the #11 green is very close to #9 tee box...and so on. The reason I'm pointing this out is just to be mindful & courteous of the fellow players around you. Be aware when they are hitting, how loud the group might be when people are putting/hitting near you, whose ball is whose in each of the fairways. We want everyone to have FUN, but we can also be respectful to everyone who pays to play here. There is a healthy balance to find between the fun and awareness of everyone on the course. Let us know in the pro shop if we can help in any way also.

Sincerely,

Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team



Peninsula Golf Course August 2023 Page 2

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

Great news! We are scheduled to start the next phase of the cart path paving project the week of July31st. Lakeside will be here the first part of the week to start the prep work and plan to start paving on Monday the 7th.

The project also includes repairs to the parking lot, so it will be a busy couple of weeks at PGC. If all goes well, Lakeside should be wrapped up Wednesday the 9th.

Rainbow Sweepers will be here the following week to complete the parking lot resurfacing, and CAD has agreed to cover the expense of re-striping the lot to offset the public use of their cart rentals on the course.

Please keep in mind this is a big project and needs to be done during the dryer summer months, we apologize to everyone for any inconvenience with parking or golfing, and we will do our best to make sure there are parking sites available and your golfing is not interrupted too much.

The BOD is very excited to see this project get underway, plans have been in the works for nearly a year which has allowed us to save funds to cover the expenses of the entire project, money well spent!

Thank you to Ward, Tory. Tim and Gerald for your great effort planning this project and to all our members for your support and continued membership.

Please keep in mind these dates may be subject to change as we are next in line once Lakeside completes the airport runway project. We will keep you informed as we get nearer to the starting date to let you know of options for parking and golf.

Deborah

Member-Guest Tournament

To All Members:

We have a beautiful golf course to play on here at PGC. We are hosting a Member/ Guest tournament to show off our course and allow our members to bring a friend/ family member/guest to play our course for 3 days.

The cost for the tournament is \$160 total. We would like 20 teams to match last year. The dates are August 5/6, with a practice round on August 4.

Feel free to call Tim Lusk at 360-477-5501 if you have any questions.

Thanks, Tim Lusk

Contest for all members to give the restaurant a name. We will be taking suggestions thru August 15. The winner will be decided at the next board meeting and receive a \$50 credit at the clubhouse. Drop your suggestion in the clubhouse drop box.

Once a name is chosen we plan on erecting a sign somewhere in the parking lot to have the clubhouse more visible to the public

Thank you!!

Tim Lusk



ADMINISTRATOR NEWS

Laurie McDonald

Administrator ~ August News

Please keep in mind your Clubhouse is open to have lunch and beverages Tuesday through Sunday and we are serving breakfast on Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday and Sunday mornings. Please come on in and have breakfast. You don't have to golf to enjoy meals in your clubhouse. We have great food and very reasonable prices!

If you know of any business or have a business of your own that would benefit from advertising on our course, please let me know. We have several spaces available. The annual fee is \$750 and comes with twelve rounds of golf and will be pro-rated depending upon sign up date. We even provide the signage.

Just a heads up that billing statements for September will include the semi-annual assessment for property taxes in the amount of \$150.00.

Thanks, Laurie



CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

We are excited to see what the members are going to name the Clubhouse after all these years.

July has been quiet in the clubhouse; we are gearing up for the Fall Shotgun and a very busy September!!





MEMBERSHIP REPORT

July 18, 2023							
Applications:							
John Arruda	Single Cert	6/20/2023					
John Dmohowski	Single Seasonal	6/292023					
Dustin Halverson	Single Assoc	7/6/2023					
Robert Whitney	Single Seasonal	7/6/2023					
Membership							
Totals:							
Certificate	120						
Associate	30						
Junior	7						
Military	0						
Certif Non							
Resident	5						
Seasonal	7						
TOTAL	169						

Ladies Club Notes



The ladies are getting ready to play their Club Championship on August 19th & 20th. Please sign up in the locker room

Congratulations to Rena Peabody for winning the Gray Cup in May and Dolly Burnett as runner up. Also congratulations to Dolly Burnett for winning the Eccles in the first division & Marie Murata first in the second division. Match play is still being played with a few matches to be completed to determine the winner.

Schedule for August: Aug 2, Medal Play; Aug 9, Better 9; Aug 16, ONES; Aug 23, Front Putts/Back Field Shots; Aug 30, Odd or Even.

August looks busy leading up to the early September Fall Shotgun! Get ready, it's a great one to play in!!

We play each Wednesday at 9 a.m., please join us if you are available; we welcome new members or perhaps those that can't play in the winter but are available now.

August 2023



SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
		1	2	3	4	5 Member/Guest Tournament
6 Member/Guest Tournament	7 Clubhouse Closed	8 Mixies Event	9	10	11 Horse Race 5:30 pm	12
13 (Two man-6s event).	14 Clubhouse	15 Board Meeting Committees 4 pm Board 5 pm Members Welcome	16	17	18	19 Ladies Club Championship
20 Ladies Club Championship	21 Clubhouse Closed	22 Mixies Event	23	24	25 Horse Race 5:30 pm	26
27	28 Clubhouse	29	30	31	Merchant I Rounds on and Sunda	Wednesdays

Clubhouse Hours Aug 1, 2023—Aug 31, 2023

Monday Closed

0630 am to 5:00 pm Tuesday Wednesday 11:00 am to 9:00 pm Thursday 06:30 am to 7:00 pm Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm Saturday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm Sunday 06:30 am to 4:00 pm

Editor, Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Assistant Golf Professional Mark Morrow 360-457-6501: mmorrow@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856:

pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse Rena Parish 360-457-7348: Call Rena to book your party or special events pgcrenaparish@gmail.com

Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508